Cheltenham Association Football League – Club Meeting 18/8/2010

Minutes of the club meeting held at the Victory Club, Cheltenham –

1.Welcome

The Chairman Mr Gordon Cook welcomed all the attendees and thanked them for taking the effort to attend this important event. Mr Cook invited the attendees to ask questions of the League’s management committee present at the meeting. 

2.Apologies

Dennis Barrett (Patron), Nick Oram (Life Vice President), WMK – Club

Non attending Clubs : 66 Star United, Gala Wilton, Brockworth Albion

3.General Secretary Report

Ian Hamilton reported that there were numerous documents available at the back of the room including the new handbooks, results cards, referee cards and envelopes.

It was unfortunate that despite the contents of the handbook being proof read by several people and changes accepted by the printers, there were still errors. (The printer has actually apologised for this) The most notable errors were the incorrect telephone numbers for both the Referees Secretary (Carl Williams) and the Results Secretary (Ben Hill) on page 2. Also discovered at the meeting the Leagues Assistant Secretary (John Hunt) mobile phone number was also wrong, despite this not changing from last season. Finlay FC have been left out altogether despite their details being included in the proof read document. Ian reported that he had actually employed his two sons to paperclip a correction sheet on page 2 that the printers had provided. 

If any other errors are discovered please email the league secretary who will put out an amendment by the weekend. (1st Amendment issued Saturday 21st August 2010)

The Referees and Results Secretary’s phone numbers are actually correct on pages 85 and 87 so please ensure these numbers are used on match days. 

Ian reported the leagues disappointment that both St. Marks teams were withdrawn from divisions 3 & 6 respectively and this information had been captured prior to the handbooks being printed. It was also sad to note that the league were informed only last week that Cleevonians from Division 5 have also pulled their team  out citing they were unable to get enough players or indeed a manager for their side. 

The General Secretary wanted to cover communication stating he was committed to providing as much communication as possible and that email has to be the tool of choice to do so. Therefore can clubs ensure a) that the email address for the club secretary is correct in the handbook. (inform the league secretary if not) and b) you are actually receiving the communication you require from the league secretary. If attendees at the meeting are representing the clubs, please ensure this message gets back to your club secretary. 

Finally the League Secretary wished all clubs a successful season and stressed his willingness to assist all clubs via email or indeed a telephone call should they have any points they wished clarification on. 

4.Registrations

Phil Tustain reminded clubs that each team must have 11 players registered per team prior to the first fixture. 

Two players can be signed pitch-side for league games, but not for cup games. 

Results cards – Please use email download from full time and these cards should be sent 5 days after the game. So for a Saturday game they should arrive no later than the following Friday. Phil informed clubs that they just needed to note down the players that actually played, non playing substitutes do not need noting down on the card. 

Phil again noted to clubs, the above simple procedures will avoid un-necessary fines, so please follow the advice given. 

5.Finances

Matt Neave reminded clubs that annual fees were due by Monday 24th August. So clubs need to get them in the post by Thursday 19th or Friday 20th August or preferably transfer online. (Matt issued an Email reminder Saturday 21st August which highlights several clubs still have not completed this)

The Chairman hoped that Matt would negotiate in his usual efficient manner fully with the Printers to ensure suitable discount was obtained due to the numerous errors in the handbook. 

6.Fixtures

John Hunt reported that all fixtures were completed up until the end of the season. Fulltime will email any changes. Clubs were advised to contact John if they are not getting notification. 

John reminded clubs that during inclement weather he will already have been advised of postponements regarding Council Pitches, however clubs playing on private pitches will have to contact him to provide the information on their pitches. Also the Referees Secretary will need to be contacted in this instance. 

John further reminded the clubs that 4 weeks notice is required to cancel a fixture. Doing so with not the required notice will incur a fine. 

Email received from Montpellier requesting a cancellation of fixture accepted by the league. 

7.Referees

Carl Williams reported that referees for September fixtures will be appointed by the weekend and Fulltime would notify clubs. 

Carl also advised that  following an edict from the FA there was a new marking system in place for the new season. This is detailed in the handbook on pages 79 and 80. A mark of 60 or below will require a letter sent to the General Secretary. 

Carl further advised that the handbook on page 34 states referees mileage was 26p per mile. As per the GFA guidelines the mileage for this new season is 32p per mile and the match fee is £20. 

8.G.F.A.

Gordon Cook informed the meeting that it was fairly quiet on the GFA front at this time. 

The GFA were however back at their Almonsbury base following the refurbishment over the summer months. 

Mr Cook reminded clubs that the league does not currently follow the respect program but asked clubs to continue to show respect to referees, fellow clubs and of course your League Management Committee. 

Mr Cook also advised that clubs need to ensure outstanding fines are paid to both the league and the GFA to ensure you are able to play games. 

At this point Butlers FC raised it is not always the clubs fault if cheques have not gone through the GFA. Mr Cook informed the meeting that there had been a lot of staff turnover at the GFA and this may have caused issues. He further urged clubs to chase payments with the GFA if they are sure they have paid them. 

Finlay FC further raised that fines can be paid over the phone by credit card, this is instant and has proved successful. 

9.Any Other Business

Real Whaddon raised that they had problems late on in the season that some correspondence and fines had not been received by the GFA. They asked if there was anything the committee can do on their behalf. The Chairman urged the clubs to seek absolute truth that the payment/forms had been received and do not just rely on word of mouth. 

The League Secretary offered to assist clubs in this matter by asking clubs to send copies of any paperwork to him as well as sending to the GFA then this evidence could be used to chase matters up when things do not go smoothly. 

Tivoli raised the point of the League Website and is it being updated. The Chairman advised that this is being investigated. 

Tivoli also asked if clubs were texting results in. Chairman advised that clubs should not text results in anymore. 

Results will still be available on Fulltime later on during Saturday evening or when the Results Secretary has the time to do so. 

The Chairman wished all clubs a successful season and closed the meeting by reminding clubs the next club meeting is already scheduled for Wednesday 19th January 2011 at the Victory Club Cheltenham kicking off at 7pm.
